DARTMOUTH

THE WINNIE W. HUANG 1992 MEMORIAL FUND



It is with tremendous pain and sadness that the Dartmouth Uniformed Service Alumni (DUSA) reports the recent passing of Winnie W. Huang '92, Army ROTC. Words cannot describe the positive impact she has had on DUSA, the Dartmouth community, and all who knew her. She was an absolute force of nature who truly embodied the ideals of devotion to service, college, and country. Winnie also was a leader of the Dartmouth Club of Los Angeles, and served as president of that club in 2015-2016. Dartmouth awarded Winnie the 2016 Metro Club President of the Year for her amazing work to boost engagement and participation among the more than 3,000 Dartmouth alumni in Southern California.

Winnie is remembered as an incredible leader, mentor, and friend, whose selflessness and generous spirit cannot be matched. Though Winnie would

never take credit for her tireless efforts, we are quick to recognize that her work ethic and commitment to DUSA ensured unwavering support to all of our veterans and supporters.

Winnie was an early champion for DUSA since its inception in 2013, first serving as the chair of the James Wright Award for Distinguished Service selection committee and then leading DUSA to great heights serving as president until March of 2018. Dartmouth named DUSA the 2014 Group of the Year, in part, for Winnie's effort to not only launch the group, but to establish annual events, build enthusiasm, and lay the groundwork for continuity.

She was deeply cherished and revered by DUSA, the Dartmouth Club of Los Angeles, and the Dartmouth family. She was a beloved aunt to her nieces and nephews, and gave her heart to her countless mentees scattered across the globe. There is only one Winnie, and her loss will certainly be felt from Los Angeles, CA all the way to the gentle green of Hanover, NH.

A loyal daughter of Dartmouth, Winnie's undying faith was lived out daily; the granite of New Hampshire remains with her. Our deepest sympathies, condolences, and prayers are with the Huang family and all of Winnie's friends during this difficult time.

Dartmouth gratefully accepts contributions to the *Winnie W. Huang 1992 Memorial Fund*. Your gift may be made by credit card at http://dartgo.org/winnie-fund or by calling Dartmouth's Gift Recording Office toll free at 1-800-490-7010. You may also contribute by check, made to the Trustees of Dartmouth College and directed to: Janet M. Gilson, c/o Gift Recording Office, 6066 Development Office, Hanover, NH 03755-4400. Please be sure to reference the *Winnie W. Huang 1992 Memorial Fund*. Dartmouth's tax identification number is 02-0222111.